

Ref: Tel:

Fax:

E-mail:

## **Telecommunication Standardization Bureau**

COM 2-2735/CL

+41 22 730 5852

+41 22 730 5853

tsbnct@itu.int

Geneva, 15 November 2022

**ENUM Administrator** 

RIPE NCC PO Box 10096 1001 EB Amsterdam The Netherlands

Email: <a href="mailto:enum-request@ripe.net">enum-request@ripe.net</a>;

support@ripe.net

Copy: NCT Members

Subject: ENUM delegations of E.164 country codes

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing in response to the Liaison Statement sent from RIPE NCC to ITU-T Study Group 2 on ENUM and Interim procedures for Geographic Country Codes (reply to SG2-LS231).

Regarding ENUM delegations of E.164 country Code +888 for UN OCHA, 878 10 for UPT, and 882 34 for Identification codes for networks, I would like to inform you that these resources have been reclaimed and I request that these delegations be deregistered by RIPE NCC.

Regarding the other E.164 codes listed in the Liaison Statement, I would like to recall the interim procedures for Geographic Country Codes that were agreed by ITU-T and the Internet Architecture Board (IAB), and amended and agreed by ITU-T SG2 on 28 February 2019. The interim procedures can be found at the web site <a href="https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-T/inr/enum/Pages/procedures.aspx">https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-T/inr/enum/Pages/procedures.aspx</a>. Specifically, item 3.5 of the Interim procedures for Geographic Country Codes states that "No change will take place until the concerned Member State has notified the TSB that it approves the change". I therefore request that RIPE NCC takes no further action regarding these or any other ENUM delegations without an explicit request from ITU.

Yours faithfully,

Chaesub Lee

Director of the Telecommunication

Standardization Bureau